
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 16 August 2007 

4. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 4.1 Helen Ross of 26 Lindsay Street, St Albans 
 
  Helen Ross, accompanied by Jonathan Fletcher, addressed the board on stormwater problems 

relating to 26 and 28 Lindsay Street.  A report regarding the problems and photographs was 
presented and questions by Board members were answered. 

 
  The Board received the information and decided that the Chief Executive be requested to 

arrange for an urgent investigation to be undertaken regarding the stormwater drainage 
problems currently affecting the properties at 26 and 28 Lindsay Street and for the results of 
that investigation to be reported back to the Board as soon as possible. 

 
 4.2 Ann Kennedy and Ross Banbury 
 
  Ross Banbury, Manager of the Papanui Youth Development Trust, spoke to a written report on 

his experiences at the 2007 Community Board Conference in Auckland and updated the Board 
on activities at the Papanui Youth Centre. 

 
  Ann Kennedy was unable to attend and will present her experience of the conference at the 

1 August Board meeting. 
 
  The Board received the report. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


